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JONESVILLE CITY COUNCIL 
Special Budget Meeting 
Minutes of May 29, 2025 

 
A second budget meeting of the Jonesville City Council was held on Thursday, May 29, 2025 at 
the Jonesville City Hall, 265 E. Chicago Street, Jonesville, MI.  Mayor Gerry Arno called the 
meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  Council members present were: Andy Penrose, Dean Adair II, 
Chris Grider, Brenda Guyse, George Humphries Jr., and Annette Sands.    
 
Also present:  Manager Gray, DPW Superintendent Crouch, and Lisa Adair.   
 
A motion was made by Andy Penrose and supported by Brenda Guyse to approve the agenda as 
presented. All in favor.  Motion carried.  
 
There was no public comment. 
 
Manager Gray discussed the status of Capital Improvement Projects, and gave an overview of 
the proposed Fiscal Year 2025-26 Capital Improvement Plan.  Council reviewed the proposed 
Fiscal Year 2025-26 budgets for the following funds; Streets, Debt Service, and Motor Vehicle 
Pool.   
 
Mayor Arno adjourned the meeting at 6:58 p.m. 
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